STEPHEN P LYNCH - @nngress of the Hinited States

COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES
SUBCOMMITTEE ON CAPRITAL MARKETS AND
GOVERNMENT SPONSORED ENTERPRISES
SUBCOMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS
AND CONSUMER CREDIT

COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND
GOVERNMENT REFORM
RANKING MEMBER, SUBCOMMITTEE &N
FeDERAL WorkrFoRcE, US PosTaL SERVICE, AND “THe CENSUS
SUBCOMMITTEE 0N NATIONAL SECURITY, HOMELAND
OEFENSE AND FORE!GN (JPERATIONS

ASSISTANT DEMOCRATIC WHIP

President Barack Obama
The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20006

Dear Mr. President:

#onse of Representatives

Washington, DE 20515-2109

August 8, 2014

2133 RaysurN Housg OFFICE BUlLDING
WasHingTon, DC 20815
(202} 225-8273
1202) 225-3984 Fax

88 BLACK FaLCON AVENUE
Suite 340
Boston, MA 02210
617-428-2000
617-428-2011 Fax

PuymouTH County REGISTRY BulLoiNg
155 WEST ELm STREET
SuIte 200
BrockToN, MA 02301
508-586-5855
508-580-4692 Fax

1245 Hancock STREET
Suite 16
Cuincy, MA 02169
617-657-6305
617-773-0885 Fax

LYMCH. HOUSE.GOV

I am writing to express my support for the Kurdish Regional Government’s (KRG) request for
U.S. military equipment and intelligence assistance in its efforts against the Islamic State in

Iraq and Syria (ISIS).

Like you, I am extremely disturbed by the Islamic State in Iraqg and Syria’s recent incursions
in Iraq and, in particular, by the speed with which it has been able to wrest control of areas
away from national security forces. Unfortunately, these militants are well-trained,
experienced and extremely well-armed with equipment that makes them a significant threat to
- Iraqi and regional stability. The recent attacks in the north and west, and ISIS’ attempts to
capture dams and other vital infrastructure, must be taken as a signal that the U.S. needs to

provide prompt and meaningful assistance to prevent further ISIS advances.

Since June, the KRG secﬁrity forces, or Peshmerga, have been stepping in and defending
Christians, Yahzidis and other Iraqi populations against ISIS attacks. Unfortunately, their
resources are quickly dwindling, and the loss of the force multiplier provided by the

Peshmerga can be potentially disastrous in staving off these militants.

I am aware that the KRG recently has requested lethal military equipment, as well as
intelligence, to help them in their offensive operations against ISIS. I believe that providing
such assistance is appropriate: the Peshmerga have fought alongside U.S. forces for many
years and the KRG has demonstrated competence and willingness to cooperate with the U.S,
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I support your decision to provide emergency assistance to the Iraqi and Kurdish forces in
light of the ISIS approach on Irbil. I urge you to ensure that the Peshmerga receive the
prompt and robust military equipment assistance they need to take on ISIS.

Sincerely,

Stephen F. Lync
Member of Congress

Ce: Secretary of State John Kerry



